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Hi Everybody,  

The first cradle day has come and gone and first haul 
is right around the corner. I guess that means our 
season is drawing to a close. We did move the visitor 
sign-in materials and members sign-out materials to 
the beige box on the porch of the pole barn.  

Things went well at the September General meeting. Members 
approved a couple of changes to the policies previously made by the 
Executive Committee. The first was a minor wording change to allow 
more flexibility in use of the pavilion. The other was a slight modification 
to the policy on electrical connections. Check out the website to review. 
The International party held after the meeting was well attended and a good time.  

If anybody is considering not returning next year please let us know so we can use that information in our budgeting 
process. We will be sorry to see any of you go but if your situation says you must we understand and good luck. 

Thanks Steve 
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September was quite the busy month. We had a great end to the day at the International Festival 
with plenty of delicious grilled meats and sides, hors d’oeuvres and desserts and laughs enjoyed. 
Thank you to all the helpers that made the International festival a fun successful event. Couldn’t do it 
without all your support.  

 

Hard to believe that October is here. October 12th is our second cradle day followed by our second Haul on October 
19th. Fleet Captain work day is October 28th. Can always use extra volunteers to come setup or clean up or send in a 
salad /side dish or dessert to help feed our hard-working men on these work days.  

October 18 and 19th at 7pm and 8pm is the Annual W-PHS Moonlight Cemetery Tour @Lakeview cemetery. Please 
come out and support me and enjoy an engaging evening hearing about the history of life’s we are presenting this 

��������	
���

��������������� �
�����������



year. $5 per person, 6-18 years old $1.00 please bring a lantern or flashlight to help guide your 
way on the tour.  Please save the date for our Annual Fall Banquet /Cups and Flags dinner 
@Ontario Country Club beginning at 5:30pm. November 2nd. Ontario Country Club is a beautiful 
place with plenty of space to enjoy and catch up with other club members.  

Make sure to send in your reservations by October 30th. Please text or email me. 585-261-3883, 
kathyfedick@gmail.com. Pease send any pictures you would like to share to Greg Fitzpatrick 
(sgfitzpatrick@rochester.rr.com), he will be putting together a video of this seasons pictures to enjoy at the banquet. 
Flyer to follow.  

Kathy 
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This seems like it's getting to be bi monthly report. 
 
  With the haul out approaching, I just want to remind you to stay alert and work safely. Make sure 
your cradle and jack stands are on solid ground and have the proper shoring. If you are unfamiliar 
with our Shoring Policy, you can find it on pages 52-56 in your 2019 Membership Log. Let your crew 
chief know if you have to go somewhere and please stay till the end of 
your shift. 

   
Cradle day is October 12 th starting at 8am 
  Haul out is October 19 th starting at 7am 

 
We have moved the guest sign in to a drop down desk located on the patio of the pole 
barn. The visitor sign in, member sign out, and envelopes for $ for dockage, and pump out 
are also inside. Ice money can be deposited directly in the money slot adjacent to the 
desk. The kiosk will be gone. 
 
Also new in the past couple weeks is the almost completion of the south shore water and 
electric  upgrade. Water and electric lines are installed, the electric should be in service as 
of this writing and the new water lines next season. 
 
On October 26th is the Fleet Captain workday starting at 9am and we will be pulling the 
race marks, channel buoys, and also the floating docks. For those of you who haven't 
fulfilled your 8 hour workday it may be your last chance to get your hours in. This usually 
takes about six people 3-4 hours, let me know if you can help. 
 

  Smooth sailing, 
         Don 
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LAKE SOUNDINGS is published monthly for PYC members, 
February through December. Letters to the Editor, 
suggestions, commentaries, wit, memoirs, tales, seaworthy 
tips and maritime art are welcome. Submissions will be 
edited and published as space, temperament and 
accommodations allow  
©2019- Pultneyville Yacht Club. 
 

NEWSLETTER STAFF: 
Brian Smith - Secretary 
Earl Chapman (echapman@rochester.rr.com) - Editor 
Special thanks to those who have contributed to this issue 

PYC OFFICERS��
Steve Sangster - Commodore  

Kathy Fedick - Vice Commodore  

Don Boesel- Rear Commodore 

Brian Smith - Secretary 

Dave Kay - Treasurer 

Betsy Rice - Fleet Captain  
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The regular racing season closed out just after Labor Day with another delicious 
Fleet Captain Picnic. Many thanks to Bill Topping, our Committee Boat Captain, 
who came every Thursday night to run the races. His reliability is certainly 
appreciated. Bob Hoover joined him most nights and his willingness to help is greatly appreaciated!  

The Moon Race followed and we are now running the final series of the year, the Pumpkin Series. It 
concludes on 10/12. The start time for the Pumpkin Races has changed to 2:00 pm, with the 
skippers’ meeting about an hour before. This is a fun introduction to racing, if you are considering 

trying it. 

The Fleet Captain workday is scheduled for October 26. Details to 
follow later in the month. 
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submissions from power boaters. Also, if anyone has good stories 
for the On The Rocks Award, I’d love to hear them. 

RACERS, please encourage your crew members to nominate a 
member for the PUCR Award. I’d hate not to present this 
prestigious award to a deserving crew member! Seriously, it can 
be great peer recognition. And, if you would like to be considered 
for the Van Voorhis Trophy, I need to know the races OUTSIDE 
the club in which you participated. This trophy recognizes the skipper who best represents the club in races on the 
lake. Participation is important not  just winning. To date I have only heard from one person. 
 
I’ve enjoyed this season as Fleet Captain and have learned a lot about racing. Thanks to all fleet members who put up 
with my steep learning curve! I am looking forward to next year. 

In the meantime, enjoy the next few weeks of fall sailing. 

Betsy 
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�� avigational Lights—To assist in 
identification at night, all boats are 

required to carry various colored lights. Thus, 
for example, boats for sale display a string of 
60-������������������
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are identified by a pair of yellow bug lights, a 
table lamp, and  small white light in a lantern 
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vessels are bathed in light green or bluish glow. 

Beard, Henry & McKie, Roy, sailing. New York, 
Workman Publishing, 1981, Print.  
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We’ll start with congratulations to the incoming Executive Committee!  Now that 
they’re elected, it’s also a good time to acknowledge all those who have gone 
before them.  The following table was created from past Logs.  In reviewing the list, you’ll note some 
names figure particularly prominently.  For example, it seems Bob Hamilton  wins the prize for 
wearing the most hats—doing stints as Commodore, Secretary and Treasurer multiple times.  But 
the heaviest hitter has to be Vice-Commodore Kathy , with three years in the big chair and five (!) as 
Vice-Commodore.  Add in a couple years by husband Larry  as Rear-Commodore, and it’s clear 

PYC’s geographically closest “membership unit” also is its most serving leader.  Thank you, Fedicks ! 

Although Club leadership once again is assured, it’s also a time when one might feel a bit adrift (although we trust, not 
as significantly as Dulcinea!).  You know, the change of seasons and end of summer fun.  It seems Editor Earl , no 
stranger to firsts, won the dubious honor of having the first mast down, and other boats have begun to slip away to 
their winter homes.  But not to worry.  There’s always next year! (and what remains of this) 
 
What is a small worry however is that the Executive Committee again was hit by a “spear phishing” attack.  The effort 
put into these attacks is significant.  It came as an email with the display name “Steve Sangster, ” the local part (that 
before the @ sign) as “commodore770099” and with a salutation of “Hello Brian .”  “Steve” asked a “personal favor”—
purchase of five $100 eBay gift cards that the Club would be giving to hospice care patients (delightful people, these 
phishing vermin, no?).  But because we’d seen this ruse previously, even before I’d read the bogus email, the real 
Steve sent one advising that the earlier message wasn’t from him.  And indeed, even Google was smart enough to 
send a warning that I’d not heard from Steve at the (bogus) address previously.  This story is repeated here so that all 
remain vigilant. 
 
We’re more pleased to share better IT news—Webmaster Scott  has released the new, massively updated PYC 
website.  We think you’ll agree it looks very crisp and contemporary.  Scott  reports it has the added benefit of being 
easily updated—good for him and for the next lucky person to be Webmaster.  Check it out!  (You may have to refresh 
your browser, e.g. in Chrome, click the circular arrow, to display the new version.) 
�
One area of the website that clearly needs improvement is the “Testimonials.”  While a couple have trickled in (thank 
you, Don and Betsy!), more are needed.  Would we receive better response if instead were asking why you don’t like 
PYC? 
 
Other good news is the progress made in installing new power and water stanchions on the South Shore.  This effort 
of course has been led by the indefatigable Commodore Steve, who reports the work now is 95 percent complete.  
We trust the remaining five percent isn’t the one that takes 95 percent of project time and expect some inconvenience 
in the changeover, but soon those on the South Shore will be gravel groveling for their power hookups no more.  
Thank you, Steve! 
 
In time we can reflect on the many Club improvements made under Steve’s leadership, but for the moment let’s look 
to the future.  Soon the Executive Committee will be developing PYC’s budget for the coming year.  An important 
element of that budget will be what projects, both large and small, will be undertaken.  As the EC are your 
representatives, please send in your suggestions for future Club improvements to Treasurer Dave.  
 
In turn, Dave has something for us—the numbers!  While the number of paid members remains unchanged, since last 
month we have increased the number of boats docked, both members by one and renters by three, the latter due to 
PYC’s decision to accept part season renters—which has been good for those affected by high water at other sites, 
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PYC’s cleaning staff that keeps the Clubhouse looking neat and tidy will be leaving us at the end of 
the season and we’re now looking for a replacement.  If you know of someone who’d like to take on 
the work as an independent contractor, please contact the Rear Commodore. 



and good for us. 
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A final thought.  It’s expected soon we all will be inconvenienced by New York’s decision to ban plastic bags at 
checkout.  But if plastic shopping bags are bad, what about shrink-wrapped boats?  US Boat reports (https://
bit.ly/2DAaT6i) a boat requires 25-35 pounds of shrink wrap.  Dunno, but that seems equivalent to quite a few 
shopping bags.  Boat owners are encouraged to consider the merits of a longer lasting canvas cover. 
 
 

Your Secretary, 
Brian Smith 

 
 
 
 

  2019 2018 

Paid Members  (as of 20 Sep) (at year end) 
Voting 75 84 

Non-voting 7 5 

Reciprocal 1 1 

Social 3 2 

Boats Docked � 70� 75�
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Sailing photos courtesy of Andrew Davidhazy 
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